
 

 

 

 

 

        Diablo View Orchid Society (DVOS) 
       Virtual monthly meeting for July 14, 2022 

             Zoom meeting starts at 7:00pm PST 

                    (Chit-chat begins at 6:45pm) 

 

Our July Speaker 

Mediterranean-Climate Terrestrial Orchids of 
Europe and Australia (how to grow them) 

Speaker: Scott A. McGregor 

 
  
 
Our July meeting will feature Scott A. McGregor, who 
in addition to having a notable career in the 
computer software and hardware industries, has 
been growing orchids since he was 12, when a 
neighbor gave him a plant. That plant had a short life, 
but the hook was set. Scott studied books on orchids 
and sought out sources for orchid species while 
growing up in St. Louis, MO. Having lived in different 
locations around the world, his collection evolved 
over time, but has always centered around more 
“unusual” species. Scott grows all his plants 
outdoors, without a greenhouse, just "subtracting 
some sunlight and adding some water" to what 
nature provides at his current home in Orange 
County, CA. 
 

Zoom Meetings Continue 

 

© Samcgregor - Own work, CC BY-SA 4.0, 
https://commons.wikimedia.org/w/index.php?curi
d=91970991 

Calypso bulbosa. A CA 
native terrestrial orchid.  © 



He especially enjoys finding new species that grow well in our Mediterranean climate (many 
are far more adaptable than most people would believe), and now grows over 500 different 
orchid species, along with cloud forest companion plants such as Heliamphora and epiphytic 
Utricularia. He rarely uses chemical insecticides or fungicides, preferring fresh air, beneficial 
insects, and our native tree frogs. 
 

Scott retired from the corporate world a few years ago but stays active on various corporate 
boards and working with non-profit organizations that promote science education for kids. 
 

DVOS meetings are open to everyone.  DVOS members are automatically sent the Zoom 
login link via e-mail.  Non-members of DVOS who wish to attend should RSVP to: 
dvosshowandtell.@gmail.com before 7/13/22 and you will be sent the login information for 
the meeting. 
 

DVOS members who “attend” the meeting and who have paid their 2022 dues are 
automatically entered into the monthly drawing for one of two $50 gift certificates, good 
towards a purchase of an orchid or supplies from a recognized orchid vendor.   
 

                 The President’s Letter    
Greetings Orchid Friends,                                                                                         July 6, 2022 

I hope you all enjoyed Harvey Brenneise’s talk on semi-hydroponic growing. He gave me a lot 
to think about and precipitated a trip to IKEA.  I look forward to seeing how I can incorporate 
his ideas into my growing environment.  I would like to hear what you are all doing with this 
information. 

I am truly enjoying my early summer Cattleya bloom this year. I have four Cattleya purpuratas 
in full bloom. Now my Cattleya tenebrosa has finally bloomed. I feel like I am channeling Tom 
Pickford! Rechingerara Zazzle is getting ready to throw up some more blooms again.  Thanks 
to the breeding of Ted McClellan several of us have one of these plants and they seem to be 
in bloom all year long!  Thanks for the entertainment, Ted. 

Remember our late summer AUCTION.  We will be having an auction in the parking lot of the 
water district again this year on Saturday, August 13 starting at 8:30 AM.  PLEASE- lets all 
participate as both donors and buyers.  We had a great time last year.  Let’s make it even 
better this year.  See details in the newsletter. 

Get out there and enjoy that beautiful July weather.  Enter photos in show and tell.  I want to 
see what is blooming in YOUR garden. 

Stay safe and healthy! 

Diane 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



                                        Virtual Show and Tell 
It’s July and summer is upon us.  Please share images of your blooms with your 
fellow DVOS members.  As you know, we are still meeting “virtually”, so please 
take advantage of this online opportunity to show us what your plants are doing.  
Take pictures and send them in for others to enjoy.  We seem to have a “core” 
group of people who submit images;  I encourage more of our members to 
participate! 

As always, please vote for your fellow members’ submissions from last month.  
We had a rather poor voting turnout last month.  Let’s see if we can do better in 
voting for our June submissions. 

Voting on June submissions 

June appears to have been a “slow” month for flowering; nevertheless, we have a 
nice, though somewhat smaller, selection of blooms for you to vote on.  Make 
your preferences known and vote!  Voting closes on July 31, 2022.  Links to the 
voting forms are given below. 

Novice: 

https://forms.gle/M8PcyCBRYgYQ1Q4z9 

Intermediate: 

https://forms.gle/YgBhH8sFrKT1zLMY8 

Advanced: 

https://forms.gle/duuZccTUuZxR31bM9 

Master: 

https://forms.gle/sGhwcWj2VaHKbUsq5 

Lancer Smith: 

https://forms.gle/ps1TuFXtvip4DKGs8 

 

 

 

 



Submitting July 2022 Show and Tell entries 

We’re ready to accept submissions of your June inflorescences (thru July 31, 
2022).  Don’t hold out on us; we want to see those beautiful plants!  It’s not hard 
to participate. 
 
Take a picture with your camera or phone and upload it to the website/folder 
listed below.  Please remember -- only submit photos of YOUR OWN PLANTS, and 
YOUR OWN PHOTOS. 

 All images should be labeled with the name of the plant, the name of the 
grower, and the experience level of the grower (novice, intermediate, 
advanced, or master).  This information can be in the name of the file, or 
you can label the photo itself.   

 Ideally, your filename should look aspire to look like: 
[Category/experience]_[Plantname]_[Grower].jpg, e.g., Intermediate_Leptotes 
bicolor_Henry Shaw.jpg.   

 If you have any questions as to what grower category you are in, contact 
Eileen Jackson (eileen.jackson@att.net).  She will ask you a few questions 
and assign you a level. 

 If your plant is eligible for the Lancer Smith award (the entire plant is 6” or 
less in any dimension, excluding roots and inflorescences) please indicate 
that in the name of the file (Category = LS) or on the photo itself.  Growers 
of any experience can submit to the Lancer Smith category.  

 Plants can only be entered into one category per month. 
 Drop/upload your entries into the appropriate subfolder in this folder:  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1XkCzgPJSnLC38wFJ1vUaf6RK9YcY9
Q_r?usp=sharing 

As always, if you have questions or problem uploading your images, you can e-
mail me at dvosshowandtell@gmail.com.  Please don’t send your images to my 
sbcglobal.net account; use the e-mail account given above. 

 
Henry 
 
 



May Show and Tell Winners 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Novice 

1st  Chiloschista lunifera grown by Kaitlyn Strom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Masdevallia coccinea var. xanthina M. Wayne Miller 
AM/AOS grown by Pat Bacchetti 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

3rd (tie) Bulbophyllum bicolor grown by Daniel 
Neighbors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd (tie) Epipactis gigantea grown by Daniel 
Neighbors 

 

 

  



 

 

Intermediate 

1st Cattlianthe Final Blue 'Royal Purple' grown by 
George Su 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Cattleya Mrs. Herbert Greaves 'Jenny Blue’ 
grown by George Su   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

3rd Catyclia Atrowalker grown by George Su 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advanced 

1st Cattleya grandis grown by Tom Pickford 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

2nd (tie) Barkeria spectabilis grown 
by Miki Ichiyanagi 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd (tie) Cattleya Zip grown by Tom 
Pickford 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd (3-way tie) Ascofinetia Cherry Blossom 
grown by Marcia Hart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd (3-way tie) Epidendrum parkinsonianum 
grown by Marcia Hart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd (3-way tie) Guarilanthe 
guatemalensis grown by Marcia 
Hart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Master 

1st Guarechea Black Comet Indigo Blue 
grown by Diane Bond 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Masdevallia superbiens grown by Diane 
Bond 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              3rd Dendrobium chrysotoxum grown by Eileen Jackson 

 



 

 
 

Lancer Smith 

1st Capenemia uliginosa grown by Elieen 
Jackson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Vanda falcata grown by Marcia Hart  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

3rd Dendrobium parishii grown by 
Elieen Jackson 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Your 2022 DVOC Leaders 

• President                 Diane Bond 
• Vice President                Henry Shaw 
• Secretary     Brittany Miller 
• Treasurer     Liz Charlton 
• Board Member    Ulrike Ahlborn 
• Board Member    Patricia Bachett 
• Board Member    Rachel Brinkerhoff 
• Board Member    Barry Hart 
• Board Member    Eileen Jackson 
• Board Member    George Su 
• Newsletter Editor                Barry Hart 
• Web Master                                          Ulrike Ahlborn 
• Membership Chairperson                  Ulrike Ahlborn 
• Past President               Marcia Hart 
• New Member Mentor              Eileen Jackson 
• Show and Sale Chairperson              Eileen Jackson 
• Hospitality                open 
• Raffle                             Marcia Hart 
• Show and Tell Supervisor              open 

 


